PHILIP D. MURPHY
Governor

TAHESHA L. WAY

PO BOX 360 TRENTON, N.J. 08625-0360

www.nj.gov/health

KAITLAN BASTON, MD, MSc, DFASAM Acting Commissioner

TO: Health Care Administration Board Members

THROUGH: Robin C. Ford, Deputy Commissioner, Health Systems Branch

Stefanie J. Mozgai, Assistant Commissioner Certificate of Need and Licensing Division

FROM: Michael J. Kennedy, Executive Director

Certificate of Need and Healthcare Facility Licensure Program

SUBJECT: N.J.A.C. 8:30 Rules Implementing the Health Care Professional

Responsibility and Reporting Enhancement Act Notice of Readoption with Technical Changes

At the next available meeting of the Health Care Administration Board, the Department of Health will request approval to file a notice of readoption with technical changes, to the existing N.J.A.C. 8:30, Rules Implementing the Health Care Professional

Responsibility and Reporting Enhancement Act. The sole technical change involves a correction to a cross-reference at N.J.A.C. 8:30-1.6, Civil monetary penalties.

The Department continues to monitor the operation of the procedures outlined in N.J.A.C. 8:30 in conjunction with the New Jersey Division of Consumer Affairs, Health Care Professional Information Clearing House Coordinator, who receives and maintains the reports filed by healthcare facilities, regarding any future amendments to the rules. Should any amendments to the chapter be deemed necessary, they will be filed with the Office of Administrative Law in the normal course.

I, or a member of my staff, will be available to answer any questions that you may have regarding the attached proposal. Thank you.